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When the king puts the poet on his payroll, he cuts off the tongue of the poet.




            Arab Proverb

HEALTH CARE FINANCE REFORM – WHAT DO WE DO NEXT?   
We need to speak about;

1. The history of the health care reform movement and its failures1,2.

2. What do our Colorado residents want3?

3. How can we support our Coloradans?  We must learn to say NO to the reform efforts that don’t work. 

4. AND use other methods (the Arts) to engage.

The transformation of financing health care services in Europe began in the late 1800’s.  In America this movement began with a   progressive administration in the early 1900’s (Theodore Roosevelt).  These programs arose in Europe to stabilize income and to protect against wage loss of sickness rather than payment for medical expenses.  It appears that the social impact of illness is of much more concern than the cost of health care services themselves.  But this changed 100 years ago with a proposal to insure not only the social costs of illness but also the cost of health care delivery.  Failure of the progressive movement to meet these goals is well known in America and resulted in a continued increased cost and decreased quality of services.  
     Throughout the history of health care reform in America, the failure causes have been similar:

1. Interest group influence (including classism, racism, and sexism)

2. Ideological differences

3. Anti-socialism

4. Fragmentation of public policy

5. Profit making in American medicine

6. Volunteerism

7. Removal of middle class from power

8. And more . . .

The health care reform movement has not learned adequately from history.  Hilary Clinton noted, “I did not appreciate how sophisticated the opposition would be in conveying messages that were effectively political even though substantively wrong.”  
     The American middle class gets it3.  We know that;   

1. In one western state, two-thirds of voters agree that health costs have surged so high that only a government health-care system can bring them under control.
2. Almost two-thirds (62 percent) reject the idea that private industry will keep medical costs cheaper than would a government-run system with cost controls…. 
3. Sixty-nine percent support a universal government-paid system similar to the Canadian system…. 
4. Voters strongly support a national health-care system that mirrors or expands Medicare and see no reason why such a system cannot be established.
We are possessed by a demon that is not based in Washington, in our patients, or in our care giving communities, but rather in the very dysfunction of democracy and capitalism.  The middle class Americans are disappearing.  In the American form of malignant capitalism a democracy is not able to exist.  Neither our care giving communities nor our patients deserve (or want) our current form of a health care delivery system.  

     We must learn to say NO to classism, racism, and sexism.  We must say NO to a fragmented health care system and say YES to a public single payer system.  We must say NO to profiteering from the indigent and ill people.  When volunteerism substitutes for public funding which spends nearly three trillion dollars per year, we must learn to say NO.  We must say YES to revive our democracy and revive our American capitalism to a form of social capitalism.  

     HCACF has done an excellent job over the past ten years in education and research related to universal health care financed by a public single payer system.  I would like to see us become innovative in utilizing both science and the arts to deliver our message to transform the financing of health care.  We have already witnessed the power of this approach by Michael Milligan and the play Mercy Killers.  
The purpose of art is to lay bare the questions that have been hidden by the answers.

         James Baldwin
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Mission (stated in the by-laws – 2003):  The mission of the Foundation is to provide education and research regarding a single-payer, comprehensive health care system for all Coloradans.

A year in review:

1. Organization:  In 2013 HCACF was strengthened with the hiring of an Executive Director, Donna Smith.  Donna brings national recognition to HCACF, local ties, excellent organizational skills, and journalist skills in expressing our mission.  Donna has helped us focus on the HCACF mission, an important contribution since so much energy in the past several years was expended with the division that affected HCAC/HCACF.  She brings connections with organizations with similar missions including PNHP National, PNHP CO, Healthcare NOW, One Payer States, and the Labor Campaign for Single Payer Health Care.  The HCACF Planning Committee meets on a weekly schedule.  Monthly HCACF board meetings are open meetings.  The minutes of these meetings are available.  Monthly Newsletters are directed toward reinforcing our mission as part of a social justice movement.  

2. Education:  The goals of the Health Care is a Human Right citizens’ initiative include education and provision of a right to health care in the Colorado Constitution.  The education process was a huge success.  The HCACF Communications Committee has an active speakers bureau led by Vince Markovchick.  Communications from Donna Smith continues through her blog.  Tom Gottlieb produces a monthly newsletter directed toward communication with the HCACF board, HCAC Chapter leaders and chapters.  The Mercy Killers tour (Michael Milligan) successfully increased the visibility of our mission.    

3. Research:  The HCACF Single Payer Task Force (SPTF) is led by Elinor Christiansen.  The major focus is to define a state-based single payer system.  Two opportunities for legislation are available; a) the Colorado Health Services Plan (2007) was evaluated by the Lewin Group and provides financial advantage and a full service plan, and b) the State of Colorado Title 25.5 that developed the Colorado Department of Health Care Policy and Finance (HCPF) with the possibility of becoming a TABOR enterprise.  HCACF produced education documents that include; a) a comparison of universal health care financed by public single payer systems with the ACA and with the CHCC, and b) Foreclosure rates in Colorado secondary to medical debt.   

4. Fund Raising:  2014 has been a difficult year for all non-profit organizations involved with health care reform.  Fund raising in 2013-2014 matched that of the previous year.  The major fund raiser is the end-of-year letter.  We opted to not continue the yearly Gala.  The community events (such as the Mercy Killers tour) replace the centralized event.  

Strategic Plan priorities for the coming year:

1. Education:  Develop a website that is user friendly for the purpose of supplying educational and research information regarding single payer systems.  Increase educational activities with emphasis on grass roots efforts.  Assist with chapter communications.
2. Research:  Define the characteristics needed for writing a legislative bill for universal health care financed by a public single payer.  Determine the impact of the ACA by finding stories that support the ACA and those that do not.
3. Fund Raising:  Increasing programs and activities that support our mission will result in successful fund raising. Fund raising efforts include the Safeway and King Soopers cards.  Educational events will be scheduled on a quarterly basis.  Assist chapters with events for both fund raising and education.  
NEXT HCACF BOARD MEETING:
These board meetings are open meetings and all interested individuals are welcome.  
Monday July 21, 2014 @ 4-5PM
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